(Copy)

January 19,1942,
In reply refer to
A-BIH

J Q
My dear Mr, Wright:

I acknowledge the reACF-- of your
letter of December 27 regarding Mr:/Blair Gunthe:

and his inquiry respecting the Sy 1lity of
holding an American-Slavie cong [he courtesy
of the sponsors in inguiring g : l’ attitude
of this Department 1s appreci K though you
declsion as to

of course reallize that the
whether or not such a cong hould be held
does not lie with the Stat rtment.

The full lé;%é?t for our war
efforts of American cit of Slavie descent,
who are such a large factor in our production

programs in heavy » is particularly

important. All effo ever should aim at
minimizing diffe n raclal background
and at stressing ental unity of the

country.Provided therefore that the purpose and
program of sue eongress aims at stimulating

American unit is concentrated on this
subject and eontroversial problems
relating to ture of Eastern Europe, it
could be o ructive assistance.

James A. Wright,

<:::> House of Representatives.

===

Sincerely yours
signed by the Secretary
Th.C@ijfgl ®
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